NEWSLETTER

WEST LYNN PRIMARY SCHOOL

2nd July 2021

Celebration Assembly

The Celebration Assemblies are now being done via Zoom linking up all the classrooms to Ms.

Borley, so she can congratulate the children on all of the amazing things they have done this week.

The following children were awarded:

Behaviour Academic

Reception Bobi Harri & Bella

Year One Adele Adam-James & Elise

Year Two Cassie Violet & Bethania

Year Three THE WHOLE CLASS! Riley & Diya

Year Four Max Kayla & Amelia

Year Five Orijana Daisy & Bradley

Year Six Spencer Emmie & Alexia

Well done to everyone this week.



'ear 5, had a very exciting visit from the *Late* Queen Victoria on Tuesday via Zoom. The children were able to earn about: her life, the diaries she kept, her love for her husband Prince Albert and her fondness of hotography.

his tied in beautifully into their history topic – The Victorian Age, as the children could interact and ask juestions and build upon their learning. Great Experience for all. Thoroughly enjoyable afternoon.

Tel: 01553 772330 Governors of the school can be contacted : Email: office@westlynnprimary.co.uk Chairofgov@westlynnprimary.co.uk

www.westlynn.norfolk.sch.uk

Staffing Arrangements

We have some changes coming up for next year, so we should start by saying our sad goodbyes. Mrs. Lopez has decided to teach EYFS/Nursery next year at another school. She will be replaced by Miss Cooper who was actually a student for Mrs. Lopez for a short time. I am sure that you will all join me in wishing Mrs. Lopez every bit of good luck in her new role.

Mr. Bazeley-Smith was only meant to be with us for a term, however he makes quite the impression. It has been a pleasure to work with him and we wish him every success in his future endeavours.

We are overjoyed that Miss Walder has decided to give up her role covering classes and is taking on the full time position of teaching Class 4 - Welcome!

Mrs. Freeman has now decided to have a change and will be leaving us too. She tells me that the time is just right for something different and we hope that she will be very happy in whatever challenge she takes up next.

Miss Staff leaves us to continue in her teacher training. I have no doubt that she will be amazing and who knows - maybe we will see her again in the future!

We also say goodbye to Mrs. Ward who is leaving for a change of career. She has brought many changes to the school and will be greatly missed. All our very best wishes go with her for a brilliant future. Her position will be filled by our very own Nicki Maddison who will now spend her time between all three schools and the Executive Deputy will no longer be teaching the Year 6 students. I am sure that she will be fantastic in her new role, but we West Lynner's will really miss her!

Until we appoint a new Assistant head and Year 6 teacher, Mrs. Curtis has agreed to continue along with Mrs. Hodgson, who has agreed to come back in Year 6.

So to clarify the classes for next year:

Class	Teacher	Teaching Assistant
Reception	Mrs. Kosecki	Miss Hill & Mrs. Scott
Class 1	Miss Copper	Mrs. Adams
Class 2	Mrs. Cousins	Mr. Winner
Class 3	Miss Rudd	Mrs. Harris
Class 4	Mrs. Walder	Miss Watkins & Mr. Furzey
Class 5	Miss Jordan	Mrs. Twaite-Smith
Class 6	Mrs. Hodgson &	Mrs. Khatri
	Mrs. Curtis	



Dear parents and carers,

As you will have seen on the news, coronavirus is spreading faster because of the new Delta variant. As many children have already missed out on so much time in school we are anxious to avoid any further impact on their education and wellbeing, now and in the autumn. So I am writing to ask for your help.

The most effective way to minimise the chances of further school closures and of pupils being sent home to self-isolate is for every adult in our community to get vaccinated.

The NHS and scientists have been clear that vaccination is safe and effective - and its free on the NHS to anyone living in the UK, even if they're not registered with a GP.

This is a team effort, and every vaccine counts. The more people who are vaccinated the fewer positive tests we will see in school – reducing the need for children and families to stay at home and self-isolate.

So I am writing to ask you to get the vaccination, if you haven't already, and to encourage all adults 18+ in your household and wider family to do the same. Getting every adult in the family vaccinated also protects grandparents and other vulnerable people against this deadly disease.

You can book a vaccination via the NHS booking website or by calling 119 (free). There are now more evening and weekend appointments available, and more slots are added regularly – so if you can't find a convenient a slot straight away, please keep checking.

In addition, there are walk-in clinics where you can just turn up without an appointment. All the details of current walk-in clinics are published on this local NHS website and on this Facebook page www.facebook.com/NHSNWCCG as soon as they are announced and this information is updated regularly.

Getting the vaccine is the single most important step we can take to protect ourselves, our families and our communities against COVID-19 and to keep children learning in school rather than having to send them home."



Shake Up your summer with Disney, Pixar and Marvel!

At West Lynn Primary School we have been getting moving with some of our favourite characters from Disney Frozen, Disney and Pixar Toy Story and Marvel's The Avengers!

We have been inspired to defend like Black Panther, play freeze tag with Anna, and travel 'to infinity and beyond' like Buzz Lightyear! And now it's your turn to join in the fun — why not ask your child to teach you a Shake Up they have learned, or one they have made up for their favourite character? Search '10 Minute Shake Up' for lots more exciting Disney, Pixar and Marvel games to keep your family active and entertained all summer long and beyond, whether it's in the garden, at the park, or even indoors on a rainy day — with new family games launching in early July.

Please check out the links on our social media pages or the school website for more information.